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Maria Arroyo
at 14:40:46 on 4/14/2020 UTC
Hi! Is the garden open to take pictures? Is not with a photographer is just me,
my husband and Daughter to take mother’s day pictures on saturday may 2nd.

Maria Arroyo
at 14:42:26 on 4/14/2020 UTC
The garden is beautiful and I will like to gave a good memory for mothers day in
a beautiful place like this one

Maria Arroyo
at 14:42:35 on 4/14/2020 UTC
*have

South Carolina Lace House
at 13:55:01 on 4/15/2020 UTC
Maria- As of right now the gardens are closed until the end of April due to
COVID-19. If you are interested in taking photos in May I would give us a call at
the end of April to check on the status of the gardens. The gardens are open
complimentary during the weekday from 9 am to 5 pm. On the weekends you
would be required to schedule an appointment and the fee would be $300 for
three hours of access to the house and gardens for photos.

Maria Arroyo
at 13:55:41 on 4/15/2020 UTC
(unknown message)


